
TOWN COMMISSIONER’S MEETING 

CHARLESTOWN, MARYLAND 

July 5, 2022 

6:00 PM 

Town Hall, 241 Market Street and via Zoom 

 

In attendance: Karl Fockler, Lou Wood, Jeff Fields, Curtis Elmer, Bryan Lightner, Terri Chestnut 

Residents: None 

On Zoom: Renee Capano, Mike Mann, Robyn Rowe 

President Fockler opened the meeting at 6:01 PM. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Terri Chestnut 

 

Low Speed Vehicle Purchase – There was discussion regarding the recent purchase of the UTV from 
Lowe’s and whether it should be returned, since Wednesday, July 6th marks the end of their seven-day 
return policy. There was general consensus that everyone should be happy with the vehicle, including 
how it represented the Town and Town staff. The Park Rangers would be the most common users of the 
vehicle on the weekends; however, all Town staff can use it for work purposes.  Commissioner Wood 
made a motion to return the UTV to Lowe’s, which was seconded by Commissioner Elmer. Approved 4-
1, with Commissioner Capano opposed, since the UTV only cost $8,500.  

Another low-speed vehicle was presented for consideration by Commissioner Elmer, a golf cart with a 
dump body for $13,512.25. Commissioner Wood made a motion to purchase the golf cart, which was 
seconded by Commissioner Elmer. Approved 5-0.  

Commissioner Wood motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Commissioner Fields seconded.  Approved 5-0.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:30 PM 


